[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.bmp]          
[image: image3.jpg]



[image: image4.emf]
[image: image5.jpg]



[image: image6.jpg]



[image: image7.jpg]L fully i the prosencs of God





[image: image8.png]ALBERS

June 4-5, 2016



[image: image9.png]% Fall Festival %









 



















Twenty-second Sunday 


In Ordinary Time


August 30th, 2015





St. Bernard Parish


Founded 1908


202 N. Broadway—Box 10


Albers, Illinois  62215


Phone: (618) 248-5112


Fax: (618) 248-5595





St. Damian Parish


Founded 1861


One West Main Street


Damiansville, Illinois 62215


Phone: (618) 248-5134


Fax: (618) 248-5134 





WEBSITE:  � HYPERLINK "http://www.stbernardandstdamian.org" �www.stbernardandstdamian.org�











MASS SCHEDULE:





MONDAY, AUGUST 31ST                                                 


7:45 am Mass @ St. Damian


For All Parishioners





TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 1ST                                  


7:45 am Mass @ St. Bernard


August Rademacher & Family





WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 2ND 


NO MASS SCHEDULED





THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 3RD                                                  


7:45 am Mass @ St. Bernard


For a Plentiful Harvest





FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 4TH                                                           


7:45 am Mass @ St. Damian 


For All Cancer Victims





SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 5TH                                    


5:00 pm Mass @ St. Damian


Bill & Vera Athmer, Sr. 


Bill Athmer, Jr. 


Theresa Wesselman





SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 6TH                          


8:30 am Mass @ St. Damian


Rose Kalmer


Loretta Haselhorst





10:00 am Mass @ St. Bernard


65th Wedding Anniversary of


Edgar & Marie Netemeyer





11:00 am Mass @ St. Damian


Mass in Spanish 





BISHOP OF BELLEVILLE:


The Most Rev. Edward K. Braxton, Ph.D., S.T.D.





PASTOR:


Fr. Jack Joyce


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:frjack@charter.net" �frjack@charter.net�


Residence / Office at St. Bernard





CATECHETICAL MINISTRY DIRECTOR:


Deacon Glenn Netemeyer


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:stdamians@wisperhome.com" ��stdamians@wisperhome.com�


Personal Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:gnetemeyer@msn.com" �gnetemeyer@msn.com�


Cell Phone: 618-772-9343


Office at St. Damian





NC VICARIATE HISPANIC MINISTER:


Roberto Rapp


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:robertorapp@yahoo.com" �robertorapp@yahoo.com�


Cell Phone: 314-780-2795


Office / Residence at St. Damian





SECRETARY:


Jeanne Langenhorst


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:st.bernard@charter.net" ��st.bernard@charter.net�


CLC Office Phone: 618-588-4323


Cell Phone: 618-979-5933


Monday (8 am to 5 pm) @ St. Bernard or St. Damian;


Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday (9 am to 4 pm)


@ CLC, New Baden;


Friday (8 am to 1 pm) @ St. Bernard or St. Damian.





CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTER:


Michelle “Shelly” Schuetz


Email: � HYPERLINK "javascript:parent.wgMail.openComposeWindow('maschuetz@hotmail.com')" �maschuetz@hotmail.com��Cell Phone: 618-401-6007








LITURGY OF THE WORD:


What an interesting contrast between the 1st Reading and Gospel!  Moses tells the people the importance of the law, that following it marks them as “wise and intelligent”.  Jesus harshly criticizes the Pharisees and Scribes for following the letter of that same law.  They have not grasped the spirit of that law, so their observation of it is empty.  We are called not to practice legalistic obedience, but to a relationship with God.  We are called to see and respond to rules, laws and commandments in the framework of love.  Rules and laws that do not reflect or lead to love make no sense.  If we truly love another, our hearts are willing to do what is required.     





HAPPENINGS/MEETINGS:


Tuesday, September 1st               


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:30 pm @ St. Damian Mtg. Room


	St. Bernard Fall Festival Meeting


		7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Center


Thursday, September 3rd              


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:30 pm @ St. Damian Mtg. Room


	Faith Formation Mandatory Parent Meeting


		7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Church 


Friday, September 4th                            


	Communion to Homebound


	Wedding Rehearsal 5:30 pm @ St. Bernard 


Saturday, September 5th                            


	Wedding–Ashley Koerkenmeier & Zach Espland


		1:00 pm @ St. Bernard Church 


Sunday, September 6th 


	Children’s Liturgy of the Word Begins


		8:30 am @ St. Damian Church


		10:00 am @ St. Bernard Church


	Catholic Youth Ministry Meeting


		11:30 am @ St. Damian House











JOINT-PARISH DIRECTORY NEWS:


Online appointments are still being taken for the remaining dates:  


Tuesday-Thursday, September 8th-10th 


2:00-9:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Center


Friday, September 11th 


2:00-9:00 pm @ St. Damian Gym


Saturday, September 12th 


	10:00 am – 4:00 pm @ St. Damian Gym 


Go to the website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.stbernardandstdamian.org" �www.stbernardandstdamian.org� to make an appointment or to reserve a spot, please contact Brenda Morris at Albers Village Hall (248-5154) for St. Bernard or Geri Varel (248-5223) for St. Damian.  Parishioners may have their photo taken at either parish to accommodate busy schedules. No "walk-ins" please.  





PRAYER BLANKETS: Prayer Blankets are available for anyone needing healing and comfort during difficult times or illness. Our Prayer Blankets are made by parishioners and have been blessed. They are a reminder of God's presence, a gift from our Christian community and a prayerful way to touch those in need.  Please contact Deacon Glenn (618-772-9343) or Brenda Morris (618-698-3804) if you or someone you know may need a Prayer Blanket.











CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTRY:


Everyone is invited to join us at Hardee's Night on Tuesday, September 15th from 5-8 pm at Breese Hardee's!  Invite your family and friends!  20% of ALL SALES (Dine-In, Carry-Out and Drive-Thru) will be donated to our St. Bernard & St. Damian CYM!  Thank you for your support!





FAITH FORMATION NEWS 


Mandatory Parent Meetings for all parents with new students, students making the sacraments of 1st Reconciliation / 1st Communion will be held on Thursday, September 3rd at 7 pm @ St. Bernard Church.  If a parent in one of the above groups is unable to attend this meeting, please contact Deacon Glenn.  


Weekday Mass will start at 7:40 am instead of 7:45 am beginning on Monday, Oct. 5th when school is in session.  When there is NO school, Mass time will be at 8:00 am.  





RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION 


RCIA – Do you know someone interested in becoming Catholic who is not baptized or was baptized in another Christian Church?  Inquiry Sessions for RCIA will begin on September 23rd at 7:00 pm @ St. George Community Life Center. To register or if you have any questions please contact Deacon Glenn Netemeyer (618) 772-9343 or (618) 248-5134; or email � HYPERLINK "mailto:stdamians@wisperhome.com" �stdamians@wisperhome.com�.      





HONDURAS MISSION TRIP


In October, Jackie Toennies, Kathleen Hodges & Mary Innes will be traveling to Honduras on a mission trip.  They are currently collecting empty aluminum cans to be recycled.   The money will either be spent on items they will be taking to the people in Honduras or it will be given to the people of Honduras.   If you have cans that you wish to get rid of or donate between now and October please let Jackie (520-0676) or Kathleen (604-8953) know.  Someone will gladly come by and pick them up or you can drop off the cans at their house anytime. 

















MUMS FOR SALE!


$25 for 3 Mums OR $10/Mum.


Order forms are available in the entrances of both churches.  Mums will be ready for pick-up at St. Bernard Fall Festival on Saturday, October 3rd from 12 noon-3:00 pm.  Please enclose payment with your order.  Checks may be made payable to "St. Bernard Catholic Church".  Orders with payments may be left in the payment box at Albers Village Hall or in the collection basket.  Please mark envelopes "Fall Festival Mums".  Orders must be received by 4:00 pm on Monday, September 14th.  Contact Brenda (698-3804 / � HYPERLINK "mailto:villageofalbers@yahoo.com" �villageofalbers@yahoo.com�) or Stacy (248-5457 / � HYPERLINK "mailto:timstacy@charter.net" �timstacy@charter.net�) with questions.


Thank you for your order!








KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS ROSARY PROGRAM


Knights of Columbus, their families and other parishioners are encouraged to pray the rosary as a corporate body every time a 5th Sunday occurs during a month.  Conducting this Church Activity every time a 5th Sunday occurs during a month as part of the 2015-2016 fraternal year provides a visible “faith formation” program that will engage current members and their families, and offer parish families who are not yet part of the council an opportunity to experience the faith and fellowship that comes with being a member of the Knights of Columbus.  The 5th Sunday Rosary Services will be conducted on Aug. 30th, Nov. 29th, Jan. 31st, and   May 29th at 11:30 am in St. Bernard’s Church during the 2015-2016 year.








Financial Reports & St. Damian Picnic Report:


The financial reports and St. Damian picnic report has been emailed to those with email addresses.  If you wish to have your email added or did not receive a copy, please let me know.  Extra copies are available at the entrances of both churches.  Thanks!  		-- Jeanne





ST. DAMIAN PARISH CONCERNS:





CHURCH SUPPORT: August 23rd, 2015


Envelopes: $ 1,888.00 + Loose: $118.00 


+ Mass in Spanish: $276.60 = 	$2,282.60


Budget for week:	$2,755.77


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$17,517.28


Fiscal year-to-date budget:	$22,046.16


Over (under) year-to-date budget:	($4,528.88)


Fiscal year (7/15-6/16) budget:	$143,300.00


(Reminder: The fiscal year budget does not include the $58,000.00 transferred from: Savings, Building Fund, Cemetery & Picnic Checking Accounts, which is needed in order to balance the budget.) 





Thanks for your faithful and generous support!





NOTES FROM PARISH COUNCIL:


Tables & Chairs – St. Damian Parish will no longer allow the removal of any tables or chairs from the gym for borrowing or rental purposes.  


Extra Bulletins – Weekly bulletins are available in the jar located on the front porch of St. Damian parish house for those who were unable to attend church that weekend.  Bulletins are also available on the website under “Home – Weekly Bulletins”.








ST. DAMIAN MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Saturday, September 5th, 2015 @ 5:00 pm


Eucharist Ministers — Chris Brandmeyer, 


	Pat Toennies, Ange Wobbe


Reader — Lauren Cleeton


Ushers — Dan Athmer, Alfred Toennies


Servers —Mason Schrage, Heather Toennies, 	Abby Harpstrite


Organist — Geri Varel     





Sunday, September 6th, 2015 @ 8:30 am


Eucharist Ministers — Gary Fuehne, Amanda 	Fuehne, Ruth Jansen


Reader — Bob Innes


Ushers — Jerome Kalmer, Bud Jansen


Servers —Meredith Innes, Ben Kassen, Cierra 	Arentsen


Organist — Geri Varel     


Collection Counters – Bob Innes, Anita Rakers, 	Dave Kassen


If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 








Children’s Liturgy – NO Session during Summer








ST. BERNARD PARISH CONCERNS:





CHURCH SUPPORT: August 22nd/23rd, 2015


Envelopes: $2,277.00 + Loose: $84.00 = 	$2,361.00


Budget for week:	$2,916.25


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$17,010.00


Fiscal year-to-date budget:	$23,330.00


Over (under) year-to-date budget:	($6,320.00)


Fiscal year (7/15-6/16) budget:	$151,645.00


(Reminder: The fiscal year budget does not include the $32,000.00 transferred from: Men’s Club, Ladies Sodality, Capital Fund, Cemetery & Fund Raiser Checking Accounts, which is needed in order to balance the budget.) 





Thanks for your faithful and generous support!














ST. BERNARD PARISH FALL FESTIVAL 


SATURDAY, OCTOBER 3RD, 2015





INDOOR ACTIVITIES: Grandparents Mass at 4:00 pm @ St. Bernard Church.  Pork Sausage Dinner served from 4:00-7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Center.  Quilt/Cash Bingo starting at 7:00 pm @ Albers Elementary Gym.  Country Store starting at 4:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Center.





OUTDOOR ACTIVITIES: 


	Held on the Parish Grounds


Children Rides & Games and Pony Rides starting at 5:00 pm, Vendor Fair from 4:00-7:00 pm, Music by “Bobby & the Buzzards” from 7:00-10:00 pm, Chili, Burgers & Fries starting at 7:00 pm, Kettle Corn, Funnel Cakes & Drinks.  Fun for everyone!! 





ITEMS NEEDED: Potatoes for dinner, Quilts for bingo, Wine, Sauce, Etc. for country store, and most important of all Volunteers to make this a successful event.  Everyone’s participation is needed!





NEXT MEETING on Tuesday, September 1st at 7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Center.  All interested in planning this fundraiser, please attend the meeting.   





DIRECT PAYMENT BY ACH:


Direct Payment by ACH is the transfer of funds from an individual’s account for the purpose of making a contribution to St. Bernard Parish.  In the near future you will be receiving a letter and an authorization agreement form in the mail.  If you are interested in having your contributions done electronically, please fill out the form with all the required information, sign, date and return to the parish office.  Our goal is to start the process the beginning of September.  If you have any questions, please let us know.  Thank you!   








FEAST OF ST. BERNARD” RAFFLE:


CONGRATULATIONS to the following winners of the “Feast of St. Bernard” raffle drawing: Alan Hegger, Brian & Janel Zurliene, and Ed & Joanne Netemeyer.  Since 200 tickets were not sold, only three thousand dollars ($1,000.00 each) was awarded.  Thank you to all who purchased tickets.





St. Bernard’s Mixed Choir needs you!


The Mixed Choir will be starting up its normal practice schedule for the Fall & Christmas Seasons on Thursday, September 10th at 7:30 pm.  


With the retirement of a few members in the past few years, (some who gave more than 50 years of service to St. Bernard’s) NEW members are more than welcomed.  They are needed, as are the returning members.  


All you need to sing in the choir are:


Be of High School age or older


A love of praising and worshiping the Lord through singing


The ability to make most of the Thursday night practices and/or Sunday morning Masses when the choir sings


That is All!!!  Reading music is a plus but is not necessary.  We hope you can join us.


Mike Huelsmann Choir Director & Joni Kloeckner Music Ministry Coordinator / Organist  


  





COMMUNITY CONCERNS/EVENTS:


The Albers Commercial Club will be having a BBQ on Friday, Sept 11th from 4:00-7:00 pm & Saturday, Sept 12th from 10:00 am -2:00 pm on Caseys parking lot. Menu includes pork steaks, brats, potato salad and pork n' beans. This is yard sale weekend, so come out, do some shopping and enjoy some great BBQ. Delivery will be available to the elderly or anyone in Albers unable to get to Caseys. Help is needed so contact Alpo 806-9360 if interested in helping or delivery needs.





Village of Albers: Wide Yard Sales on Saturday, September 12th from 7am – 2 pm.  'Like Us' on the Albers Community Face Book page to advertise your sale!





Walgreens – Highland will hold a Flu-Shot Clinic on Tuesday, September 15th from 8:30-9:30 am @ Albers Village Hall & 10:00–11:00 am @ St. Damian Parish House.  There is no cost for people who have Medicare Part B and Illinois Medicaid covers the shot for anyone over 10 years.  The cost of the shot is $25.00.  If you have private insurance and want to find the co-pay cost, please contact Lisa at (618) 651-1204.   





Damiansville Chamber of Commerce will be hosting the 5th Annual Clinton County BBQ Championship with their Annual Shooting Match.  We will again be having a Craft Beer Festival where you will be able to sample over 32 craft beers.  It will be held on Saturday, September 26th @ Damiansville Park.  There will be a full menu besides the BBQ as well as inflatable rides for kids.  New items this year include: 5K run, human foosball tournament, and live music from 5-9. For more information or to enter a team, email Steve Fuehne at � HYPERLINK "mailto:sfuehne@4thebank.com" \t "_blank" �sfuehne@4thebank.com�.  The entry deadline is September 12th.





Study Day On Diversity: “Coming From Where I’m From: Race, Space, & Identity” is the topic presented on Saturday, September 12th from 9:30 am to 3:00 pm with registration beginning at 9:00 am. Presenters: Dr. Jonathan Smith of St. Louis University, African-American Studies and Assistant to the President on Diversity; and Nichele Moore, Esq., Neighborhood Law Office, CUP, E. St. Louis. Cost: $10 includes lunch. To register contact the Ruma Center at 618-282-3848 or Sherri at � HYPERLINK "mailto:nunns@adorers.org" �nunns@adorers.org� by August 31st.








Western Clinton County Senior Services (WCCSS) is a non-profit organization that promotes wellness, nutrition and services to all people. We can deliver a hot meal to anyone that is homebound not just Senior’s. Meals on Wheels can be delivered short term or on an as needed basis. We also serve lunch at our Trenton Center, Monday thru Friday and on Wednesday at the Civic Center in New Baden. We service Trenton, New Baden, New Memphis, Albers, Aviston and Daminsville. The recommended donation is $5 a meal for those that are 60 and above and $6 for 59 and below. Anyone can eat at the center!!! Please call 224-9913 to reserve a meal or for more information.  We also have many activities and help with many different resources that are needed. Thank you for your continued support!! 





Comfort At Home Senior & Family Care provides dependable and affordable in-home assistance.  Our highly qualified and trained caregivers are ready to help you and your loved ones with a variety of daily activities such as: ( caring companionship; ( meal planning & preparation; ( incidental transportation; 


( running errands; ( light housekeeping; ( medication reminders; ( monitoring of safety while bathing; 


( assistance with bill paying; ( information and referral services.  Our personalized services are available seven days a week and can range from a few hours daily to 24 hours.  Serving Illinois counties of Clinton, Bond, St. Clair, and the eastern portion of Madison.  For more information call Susie Oestringer, owner, at 618-588-3014, email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:info@comfort-at-home.com" �info@comfort-at-home.com�, or go to the website � HYPERLINK "http://www.comfort-at-home.com" �www.comfort-at-home.com�. 




















Damiansville Chamber of Commerce will be hosting the 5th Annual Clinton County BBQ Championship with their Annual Shooting Match.  We will again be having a Craft Beer Festival where you will be able to sample over 32 craft beers.  It will be held on Saturday, September 26th @ Damiansville Park.  There will be a full menu besides the BBQ as well as inflatable rides for kids.  New items this year include: 5K run, human foosball tournament, and live music from 5-9. For more information or to enter a team, email Steve Fuehne at � HYPERLINK "mailto:sfuehne@4thebank.com" \t "_blank" �sfuehne@4thebank.com�.  The entry deadline is September 12th.





Study Day On Diversity: “Coming From Where I’m From: Race, Space, & Identity” is the topic presented on Saturday, September 12th from 9:30 am to 3:00 pm with registration beginning at 9:00 am. Presenters: Dr. Jonathan Smith of St. Louis University, African-American Studies and Assistant to the President on Diversity; and Nichele Moore, Esq., Neighborhood Law Office, CUP, E. St. Louis. Cost: $10 includes lunch. To register contact the Ruma Center at 618-282-3848 or Sherri at � HYPERLINK "mailto:nunns@adorers.org" �nunns@adorers.org� by August 31st.








Western Clinton County Senior Services (WCCSS) is a non-profit organization that promotes wellness, nutrition and services to all people. We can deliver a hot meal to anyone that is homebound not just Senior’s. Meals on Wheels can be delivered short term or on an as needed basis. We also serve lunch at our Trenton Center, Monday thru Friday and on Wednesday at the Civic Center in New Baden. We service Trenton, New Baden, New Memphis, Albers, Aviston and Daminsville. The recommended donation is $5 a meal for those that are 60 and above and $6 for 59 and below. Anyone can eat at the center!!! Please call 224-9913 to reserve a meal or for more information.  We also have many activities and help with many different resources that are needed. Thank you for your continued support!! 





Comfort At Home Senior & Family Care provides dependable and affordable in-home assistance.  Our highly qualified and trained caregivers are ready to help you and your loved ones with a variety of daily activities such as: ( caring companionship; ( meal planning & preparation; ( incidental transportation; 


( running errands; ( light housekeeping; ( medication reminders; ( monitoring of safety while bathing; 


( assistance with bill paying; ( information and referral services.  Our personalized services are available seven days a week and can range from a few hours daily to 24 hours.  Serving Illinois counties of Clinton, Bond, St. Clair, and the eastern portion of Madison.  For more information call Susie Oestringer, owner, at 618-588-3014, email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:info@comfort-at-home.com" �info@comfort-at-home.com�, or go to the website � HYPERLINK "http://www.comfort-at-home.com" �www.comfort-at-home.com�. 




















ST. BERNARD MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Sunday, September 6th, 2015 @ 10:00 am 


Eucharist Ministers — Sharon Wuebbels, Dan & 	Lee Love, Lynette Huegen


Reader — Lynne Huelsmann


Ushers — Kevin & Kristen Templin, Ron & Geri 	Norrenberns


Servers — Jacob & Mallory Toennies, Alyssa 	Winkeler


Collection Counters – Janel Zurliene, Phyllis 	Albers, Kevin Templin


Children’s Liturgy – Meg Schiefer, Carolyn 	Timmons





If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 











	The Albers 125 Committee is now 	offering Fall/Winter Wear. Order 	forms are available at several 	businesses in town as well as the post 	office and village hall. The deadline to order is Oct. 1st and this will be the only opportunity to purchase these items as we will not order extra. Fall/Winter items available are long sleeve t-shirts, crew neck sweatshirts, fleece and  performance hoodies and quarter zip pullovers for both men and women. Checks can be made payable to "Albers 125" in an envelope marked “Albers 125" and deposited in the water bill drop off. There are also short sleeve t-shirts still available. Just contact Alpo 806-9360 if interested.





The Albers 125th Quasqui-centennial, military recognition working group is requesting the names of our Albers military members, past and present, for our Albers 125th Year Book.  Please send the name(s), rank, and service for our active duty, retired, and honorably discharged veterans, including our dearly departed veterans.   Points of contact are Cindy Wiegmann (� HYPERLINK "mailto:cynthia.m.wiegmann.civ@mail.mil" �cynthia.m.wiegmann.civ@mail.mil�), Chris Holtmann (� HYPERLINK "mailto:chris@bglattorneys.com" �chris@bglattorneys.com�) and Rick Backes (� HYPERLINK "mailto:Richard.backes.ctr@us.af.mil" �Richard.backes.ctr@us.af.mil�).   Or call 248-5511 to leave a detailed voice message.  Deadline is December 31st, 2015.








